

in edition

November 22, 1984

In edition is the University of Winnipeg's internal newsletter. It will normally be circulated every second Wednesday throughout the Winter Session. Notices and information must be submitted to the Development Centre Room 4W21 before noon on the Monday preceding circulation.

SENATE DIGEST - November 14, 1984

Arts, Science and Education Awards

- 1. Two scholarships of \$1,000 each have been established in appreciation of Dr. R.O.A. Hunter's years of distinguished service as Chancellor of the University. They are to be awarded to students majoring in Administrative Studies, one to a student entering the final year of undergraduate study and the other to a student entering the next to final year.
- 2. The offer of three \$500 awards by the Manitoba Blue Cross was accepted. All three awards are bursaries: one to assist an entering student who must incur additional expenses to attend university due to a physical or other handicap, another to an entering student from rural Manitoba who shows financial need and who must travel more than 100 kilometres to attend university, and the third to an entering student with high overall academic standing in Grade XII. All three awards are available only for students entering full time studies.
- 3. The offer of a \$200 scholarship in Education by the University Women's Club of Winnipeg was accepted. This scholarship will be awarded on the recommendation of the Director of the B.Ed. programme to a student entering a third or fourth year who is deemed to best combine qualities of leadership and academic excellence.
- 4. The offer of a \$200 scholarship by the Winnipeg Life Underwriters Association was accepted. This scholarship is to be awarded to the student in the major programme in Statistics who is entering the final year of undergraduate studies with the best overall academic record.

Transfers from the Winnipeg Bible College -

The College had expressed to the President its interest in having the University consider granting an increased number of credits to students transferring from the College to the University. Senate upheld the current policy by its approval of the following motion: That, in accordance with the University of Winnipeg's general policy of granting transfer credit to institutions which do not hold membership in the Association of Universities and Colleges of Canada, the maximum number of credits which will be granted to students who are admitted on transfer from Winnipeg Bible College remain at five.

Reports -

Amongst the reports that were received and are available for scrutiny, having been circulated with the Agenda, are those of the Experimental

Ethics Committee, the Education Selection and Review Committee and the Committee on Continuing Education and Community Service. In addition, information was provided about further minor revisions to be incorporated into the proposed University of Winnipeg Act, about October 1984 graduation statistics and about October 1984 graduates whose names did not appear in the Convocation programme.

Certificate Programmes -

Approval was given to change the name of the Certificate Programme in Lay Theology to the Certificate Programme in Theology for Lay Persons. A modification in the certificate itself was also approved.

EVENTS -

SHELLEY or The Idealist written by Ann Jellicoe will be presented November 23 to 30 (inclusive, with no Sunday performance) at 8:00 p.m. in Convocation Hall. SHELLEY or The Idealist is directed by Joel Miller. Set designs and costumes by Grant Guy, of the Winnipeg Film Group. Lighting design by Tim Babcock, U of W.

"The Emergence of Metis Rights", a special Commemorative Symposium in honour of Louis Riel will be held Saturday, November 24 at 10:00 a.m. in Theatre 3COl. Guest speakers will be Mr. Clem Chartier, Prof. Paul Chartrand, Prof. Douglas Sprague and Mr. Angus Spence. The conference is co-sponsored by the Society for Applied Anthropology in Manitoba and the Dept. of Native Studies, the University of Manitoba. For further information contact John O'Neill, 786-3677.

Dr. Alan F.J. Artibise has called a press conference for November 28, 3:30 p.m. Rm. 1G00 at which a report entitled A Matter of Political Responsibility - Real Property Assessment in Winnipeg will be released. The report will be available for review prior to the conference (2:00 p.m.)

An informational meeting for $\frac{\text{Pension Plan}}{12:40 \text{ p.m.}}$, Thursday November 29. Consulting actuary John Corp will be available to answer questions about the plan and the new provincial legislation.

Paul Brodie and the Saxophone: A lecture-recital Thursday, November 29 at 12:40 p.m. in Theatre B Manitoba Hall.

Survival in the Trenches: The Commando Tactics for Staying Alive in the Arts Today - a special lecture by Paul Brodie, Thursday, November 29 at 1:40 p.m. in 3CO1, Centennial Hall. Cosponsored by the University of Winnipeg Music and Art Committee and the U.W.S.A.

Theatre in East Africa - a lecture by George Seremba, November 29 at 12:40 p.m. in 1L06. For more information please call Prof. Dennis Noble at 786-9450.

...Continued

URGENT FIVE DAYS FOR FAMINE

THURSDAY FRIDAY

NEEDS

FACULTY HELP THIS

IN CLASS

PLEASE ANNOUNCE IN CLASS THIS THURSDAY AND FRIDAY - NEXT MONDAY TO FRIDAY THERE WILL BE A CAMPAIGN TO RAISE FUNDS FOR FAMINE RELIEF, THE FOOD TO BE DISTRIBUTED BY CANADIANS PRESENTLY IN ETHIOPIA. THERE IS NEED FOR OVER 100 PERSONS TO OPERATE COLLECTION TABLES HERE IN THE UNIVERSITY. IF YOU CAN HELP PLEASE LEAVE YOUR NAME AND PHONE NUMBER AT THE INFO BOOTH, AND IF YOU CAN, PLAN TO ATTEND A WORKERS INFORMATION SESSION THIS FRIDAY AFTERNOON FROM 1:30 P.M. to 2:30 P.M.

IF YOU COULD HELP AT A BOOTH YOURSELF WOULD YOU FORWARD YOU NAME TO ONE OF THE FOLLOWING, AND YOU WILL BE CONTACTED BY A COORDINATOR AS TO THE TIME THAT WOULD BE BEST FOR YOU.

LORRAINE DEJONG

282

GERI SWEET

451

STEVE LADOCHY

481

EVENTS ...Continued

The Interfaith Pastoral Institute is sponsoring a two day workshop on Systemic Marital Therapy, December 6 and 7 at the Holiday Inn South. The workshop will be conducted by Dr. W.C. Nichols, past president of the American Association for Marriage and Family Therapy and the National Council on Family Relations. Times: 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Fee: \$95.00 per person. Registration forms available from Interfaith Pastoral Institute or call Ext. 251.

Winnipeg's First International Blues Festival with Chicago's hottest breaking soul, R & B, and blues bands will take place December 7 and 8 at Le Rendezvous. Three bands every night with Lonnie Brooks Blues Band, Otis Clay and Chicago Fire, Luther (Guitar Jr.) Johnson and the Magic Rockers. Tickets \$8.00 (students) at the Info Booth. Non-students \$10.00 in advance and \$12.00 at the Door. Tickets available at A.T.O. and B.T.O.

The Annual Christmas Dinner and Dance will be held Friday, December 7 in Riddell Hall Cafeteria. Cocktails at 6:30 p.m. and buffet-style dinner at 7:30 p.m. There will be a music man for those who like to boogie. Don't miss this exciting evening - get your tickets soon! (\$12.50 per person or \$25.00 per couple)

The Children's Christmas Party will take place from 2:00 to 4:00 p.m., Saturday, December 8 in Riddell Hall Cafeteria. Entertainment and a visit from Santa!

At a recent meeting, the General Faculty Council decided on a restructuring which involves a name change to The University of Winnipeg Faculty and Staff Forum, and an extension of membership to include all full-time employees of the University The purpose of the new committee will be to provide a forum for the discussion of issues of concern to all staff. The Forum will also provide a mechanism for expanding and maintaining a number of university-wide activities intended to create a sense of community and to emphasize common interests and purposes. The seven standing committees (Executive, W.U.S.C., Music and Art, Collections, Social and Recreational, Religion and Life, and Common Areas) will include at least one faculty member and at least one support staff member. Dr. Farquhar will chair the Committee, the Secretary will be Mr. Richard Bellhouse.

The 1984 U of W United Way Campaign has not met our goal. For the convenience of those who have not yet made pledges the payroll deduction option has been extended to January 15, 1985.